STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF CARBO VERDE AT THE 30TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(8th May 2018, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Carbo Verde to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the Delegation for the presentation of a comprehensive national report.
2. Botswana further welcomes the revision of the Penal Code of Carbo Verde to criminalise trafficking in persons, human organ trafficking, slavery and sexual exploitation, especially of children.
3. We commend Carbo Verde for establishing and operationalising the Office of the Ombudsman, introducing the Human Rights Citizen Plan of 2017-2022 and ratifying the Convention Against Torture. We also commend Carbo Verde for introducing the 2017-2019 National Plan to Combat Sexual Violence against Children and adolescents in 2016.
4. While we note the progress made by Carbo Verde in promoting and protecting human rights, we make the following recommendations:
i. Ensure the reduction of pre-trial detention.
ii. Step up efforts to promote educational and health rights of women and the girl child by improving their access to education and healthcare especially maternal healthcare.
5. We wish Carbo Verde a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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